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January 16, 2016
Monthly Club Meeting Minutes
Club President, Gary Stone, called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m., January 16, 2016.
The meeting was held at the Salem Church Branch Library,  2607 Salem Church Road,  Fredericksburg, VA  22407.  The meeting was opened with the pledge of allegiance.  There were 13 members in attendance.
Secretary’s Report:
The minutes of the December 12, 2015, meeting were approved as read.

Treasurer’s Report:
Club treasurer, Hank Mausolf, reported that the club has $731.32 in checking .  There were no outstanding financial obligations.  Three members have not renewed at this time.  The Paypal account is working and members can use it to renew their memberships or make a donation.

Field Safety Report:
Field Safety Officer, Kirk Hallows, reminded members that they must register with the FAA and their FAA registration number must be displayed on each unmanned aircraft system.  Registration must be displayed where it is easily accessible without tools.
Old Business:  

There was no old business.
New Business:
Hank Mausolf did a presentation the new FAA regulations regarding unmanned aircraft systems. He said that there is a lot of inaccurate information floating around.  He brought the members up to date on what is happening with this regulation and highlighted the items that are of major importance to members including:
      Owners who previously operated an unmanned aircraft exclusively as a model aircraft prior to December 21, 2015, must register no later than February 19, 2016. Owners of any other UAS purchased for use as a model aircraft after December 21, 2015, must register before the first flight outdoors. 
     If your aircraft weighs more than 0.55 lbs. (250 g) and less than 55 lbs. (25 kg). you can register online.  There is no alternative method of registering a this time. Unmanned Aircraft weighing more than 55 lbs. cannot use this registration process and must register using the Aircraft Registry Process.
Registration number must be dispayed on aircraft.  Number must be readily accessible without the use of tools and must be maintained in a legible condition.  .

You must have a hard copy of the registration certificate with you.  
You must  register if UAS owner is 13 yrs old or older and is a US resident.  If owner is less than 13 yrs old, a person 13 yrs old or older must register the UAS.
Hank suggested that members download the US Department of Transportation FAA Advisory Circular AC91-57A. https://www.faa.gov/documentLibrary/media/Advisory_Circular/AC_91-57A.pdf Model Aircraft Operating Standards.

A lively discussion followed. The club thanked Hank for all the time he spent preparing this very important and informative presentation. 

President Gary Stone announced that the club now has a new facebook account.  It can be accessed on facebook at Wind Walkers R.C.  Members are welcome to post comments and photos.  He also asked if the club was happy with the Library as a meeting location.  The club agreed that it was a great idea.
The club decided to do the Model Aviation Day Fly-In again this year.  The date will be August 13, 2016.  Euguene Albrycht will be the CD for the event.  He will obtain the AMA sanction. Hank suggested that a hand out flyer be made to give to other clubs.  

President Stone asked if the club was interested in doing a Boy Scout day.  Greg McKracken and Hank Mausolf have offered to donate buddy box setups to the club. Area troops will be contacted to determine if there is any interest in the event.
Field Safety Officer, Kirk Hallows, asked if the club would appoint a deputy Field Safety Officer to act in his absence.  Euguene Albrycht volunteered and was appointed.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Nina C. Grube
.  
